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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

July  4  Happy Independence Day 
July  8  Cruise to HEMI Hideout, Brookshire, TX 
July 16  Cowtown Mopar Monthly Meeting, 5pm, 

Spring Creek BBQ, Bedford 
July 22 CMPT Breakfast Club, Rudys BBQ, 9am,  

the Highlands, Arlington 
 



  July 2017 THE STARTING LINE  
Official Monthly Publication of Cowtown Mopars  

2017-2018 BOARD MEMBERS 
 

President - Lydia Dickey                  Vice-President - Frank Smith 
Secretary - Rich Lemmon           Treasurer - Kurt Schuster 
Membership Director - JoAn Deering         Editor - Barry Hansen 
Activity Director - Chris Sharp  
      

Appointed Positions 
Race Team - Bobby Avis / Don Deering 
Website - Kirk Maisenbacher  

    Show Team - Ron Carroll / Morris Counts 

 

Recycle Your Car Magazines 
 Donôt throw out those recently read car magazines, bring them to the meetings. Each 
club meeting there will be a box on the table to put your old car magazines in and maybe pick 
up a new one or two. We will find a good home for the remainder.  

Thanks, Rich and Barry 

Letôs show! (Mopars at MotorPlex) 

No, letôs race! (Mopars at MotorPlex) 



 
 
 Happy Fourth of July y'all! I love you guys so very much and I'm so proud of each and everyone 
of you for coming to our events and meetings, being a real team, sticking together and supporting one 
another! 
 Way to go race team, y'all are amazing! Thank you Mark Buchanan and Bill Boone for all your 
hard work. I can't wait to see what our newest inductees Don Deering and Bobby Avis will do. I know 
they will do a great job though and they have excellent teachers! 
 Great job to JoAn Deering and the membership drive she has! We have gotten many members 
because of her enthusiasm as well as Ron Carroll helping! Y'all are doing so great! 
 Ron Carroll is on the ball with every single car show and making Mopar friends at the shows 
getting them to be a part of our club as well! Very proud! 
 Chris Sharp is doing an excellent job keeping our calendar full with fun events and new activities 
every month!!!! Even going to places we never knew existed. We can't wait to go to Hemi Hideout! 
Thank you so much for your research and your determination to make us stand out as a club!!!! Great 
job to you and Barry Hansen for getting us a club sponsor! It's amazing what you guys can do! 
 Thank you Barry Hansen for all your hard work with the newsletter. You're doing a great job. We 
all love reading the newsletter and seeing everybody's articles! It's so exciting every time I get a  
newsletter and I can't wait to read it! 
 Thank you Rich Lemmon for being secretary and taking notes at the meetings! Your memory is 
awesome, I really appreciate you and I know the club does too! 
 Thank you Frank Smith for all your hard work as a vice president! You're helping out a lot and 
we thank you so much! 
 Welcome to all our new members and thank you very much for becoming a part of one of the 
best well-known clubs and for showing off your Mopar spirit! 
 

GO TEAM MOPAR!!!!! 
 

Lydia 

BY THE MINUTES  
Cowtown Mopars June 18 2017 
Start 1750 
1. Chris talked about coming cruises he has planned. 
2. Chris talked about a possible joint picnic with the Dallas Club And DFWLX Club 
3. We are 13 points ahead at the racing break. 
4. New Club sponsor Ewing Chrysler, Jeep, Dodge, Ram, Fiat. 
End 1830 

 We continue to send our prayers and good wishes to Morris Counts.   
Still recovering from a stroke and a fall, he is getting better. Please send a get well card and 
consider a visit.       Morris Counts  

c/o Forum Parkway Health and Rehab 
Room 202 

2112 Forum Parkway 
Bedford, TX 76021 
817-799-4600 



From The Veepôs Desk 
 
 Hello all from the great Northwest. Nancy and I have reached the our half way point. 
We are camping in my daughters driveway till Wednesday then off again to Montana and South 
Dakota. We will see Mount Rushmore then head south for home.  
 We had to alter our reservations through California, the heat wave on the east side of the 
state made the west coast much more appealing. Four nights camping on Highway 101 in the 
Redwoods and at the beach were spectacular and somewhat cold.  Had to stop at a thrift store 
for some long sleeves.  
 On the last leg from Portland to Seattle we were entertained with numerous classic cars 
headed south for various car shows along Interstate 5. My favorite was a red and white ó57 
Dodge convertible.  
 Hope y'all are having a great summer. See you next month. 
 

V. P. Frank and Nancy 
 

 

Club Members Only 
 

Your Car is the Staré 
 

 Have your car professionally photographed. One of our club  
sponsors, Photography by Lydia, has a a special offer for club members only.  

For $175 you and your car can have a professional photo shoot.  
 

 You get:   
   1) Your desired location 
   2) Your unlimited props (plaques, mascots, small figurines such  
    as diecast cars, flags, etc) 
   3) Unlimited time for the shoot 
   4) Full CD of every photo, originals and enhanced, with copyrights 
 

Contact: Photography by Lydia (see her card in our business pages) 

VPôs home away from home 

Asking directions somewhere in 
the NorthWest 



You Asked For It...You Got Ité 

 Many of you have asked for Cowtown Mopars clothing in colors and styles we donôt 
have or cannot get. JoAn and Lydia have come to your aid. They have put together a deal 
with our favorite local shirt designer to put our logo in hot pink or neon green on any color 
shirt, jacket, hoodie, etc. of your choosing. You provide the clothing of your choice, we  
provide the finished product.  

 What do I have to do? Well, you bring your choice of clothing (t-shirts, 

hoodies, whatever) with your name marked inside them and your money to the July 16 or 
Aug 20 regular club meeting. Give them to JoAn or Lydia with your money and advise what 
you want on the shirt from the following choices: Hot Pink or Neon Green logo, include or 
leave off ñExtreme Mopar Girlsò wording, the large logo on front only or back only or both 
front and back of shirt, ñMoparò or ñCowtownò in medium letters on the sleeve and which 
sleeve. Canôt make it to one of the next two meetings? Just get your shirts, money and  
preferences to JoAn or Lydia before the Aug 20 deadline. 

 Prices range from $17.50 for front print only, $21.50 for front and back print, 
$12.00 for ñMoparò or Cowtownò on a sleeve only or combo of all three (front, back and 
sleeve) price to be announced.  

 In a couple of weeks you will be enjoying the exact style, size and fit  
Cowtown Mopar clothing you always wanted. 

 For More Info contact Lydia or JoAn. But do it before the Aug 21 meeting. And  
remember to bring your money. Pre-paid orders only please.  

Thanks.      



Renew for 2017 
 

2017 is here. Time to renew your club membership. Remember...upon 
renewal your Membership Card that allows you to participate in all 
our events. We have meetings every month where we share and build 
our Mopar Team with gearhead ideas & the trade our Mopar parts. 

 
Join or Renew by mail or at one of our events 
Single membership New $30 / Renewal $20 
Family membership New $40 / Renewal $30 

 
All members please fill out a membership form with  

your renewal this year 
We are updating the roles and email/mailing list. 

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 
JoAn Deering, Membership Director 

 Got a hot tip, event, article, update, correction, comment?  
Cowtown Mopars newsletter now has its own email address: 
 

moparnewslettereditor@CowtownMopars.com  


